Brindishe Lee School

Wantage Road, London SE12 8NA Tel: 020 8318 4626 info@brindishelee.lewisham.sch.uk www.brindisheschools.org



Thursday 29 March 2018

Dear families, staff, governors and friends ...

This week at Brindishe Lee ...

We said goodbye to Mrs Lizzie Hodgson on Tuesday. Mrs Hodgson leaves us to have her second baby and hopes to be moving to Buckinghamshire in the very near future. We thank her for her 8 years as part of the Brindishe Lee team and wish her every happiness with her ever-growing family.

It really has felt like Spring is in the air at Brindishe Lee this week ... so many classes have been busy planting. Year 1 and Year 3 have been sowing beans in clear pots so they can watch them grow from seed to plant, Reception children have started planting a whole range of fruits and vegetables to grow outside this summer and Year 2 have been observing seeds very closely, looking at the different sizes and shapes and predicting what will happen as they grow into flowers.

Tri-Golf tournament

Our Year 5 team of golfers returned triumphant from their tri-golf tournament on Tuesday evening. This is a new sport for Brindishe Lee and the children did very well to achieve silver medals as they came second! Fantastic news Year 5! Thank you to Mr Trevor for training the children and giving them this opportunity and Ikram for accompanying them on the visit.

Mobile Phones

Please can I remind everyone that all mobile phones are turned off as soon as you step through the gate and onto the school site.

Frequently people continue their conversations as they walk into school or answer their phones whilst waiting for children outside classrooms. Please wait to have your conversations until you have left the school. Many thanks for your support and cooperation in keeping all our children safe.

Year 4 rainforest saviours!

Thank you to everyone who bought delicious cakes and biscuits at the Year 4 cake sale last week. The children baked the cakes, made the posters to advertise the event and sold the cakes on the day. They raised an amazing £212.16 and they are sending this to WWF as a donation for their 'Save the rainforest' appeal.

Reminder from the office ...

From 01 May 2018 the cost of a school meal will increase from £2.10 to £2.20 each day. This will mean a week of school lunches will cost £11.

Attendance this week

Excellent attendance this week ...

Year 4, Willow with 97.96% and Year 3 with 97.14%. Well done to Year 4, Willow - again!

Dates for your diary ...

16 April Summer term begins National offer day for Reception 2018

27 April Quiz night 03/04 May INSET days

10 May Your child's on-line world – a seminar for parents and carers. Ms Matthews / Mrs Hearne

14 May16 JuneKS2 SATs weekSummer carnival

20 July End of the school year.

Finally ...

I am delighted to share with you that Mrs Buchanan gave birth to a baby boy yesterday. We send much love and many Congratulations to the whole family.

Have a lovely break together for the next two weeks ... see you on **Monday 16 April.**

Lisa Morris

Headteacher

Brindishe Lee School

Wantage Road, London SE12 8NA Tel: 020 8318 4626 info@brindishelee.lewisham.sch.uk www.brindisheschools.org



Headteacher: Lisa Morris Executive Head: Dame Vicki Paterson DBE Chair of Governors: Spyros Elia